
March 25, 2019 
 
To: The House Business and Labor Committee and the Senate Workforce Committee 
From: Megan McMillan 
Re: Support of HB 3031 
 
Dear Chair and Members of the Committee, 
 
My name is Megan McMillan and I live in Portland. 
 
I am one of the lucky ones in that my employer provides paid family leave. Without 
it, I wouldn’t have been able to bond with my son and give us a good start as a family, 
or care for my mother when she was diagnosed with lung cancer. It’s not right that I 
am able to care for my family without going into major debt, while 85% of my 
neighbors cannot. That’s why I am fighting for my neighbors by supporting the 
FAMLI Equity Act. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Megan McMillan 


